FRED T. HADDOCK

NATIONAL BANK OF TULSA BLDG.

TULSA, OKLAHOMA

October 16, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basketball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

I enjoyed very much the short visit which I had with you and the rest of the K. U. staff during your recent stay in Tulsa. Helen also enjoyed seeing Mrs. Allen and visiting with her after so many, many years.

I presume that Mrs. Allen informed you that I tried to contact you at your room in the Hotel Tulsa and also that I had you paged in the lobby of the Hotel Tulsa before I went on home that day. I regret very much that we didn't make connections on that occasion because I am sure that I could have gotten lots of news and interesting information from you regarding not only the old school, but also about many of my old friends.

I wish to thank you very much for the copy of "Jayhawk Rebounds," which is dated September 12, 1944, and to assure you that I should like very much to be placed on your regular mailing list. You are doing a fine piece of work in this connection and I am sure that the many, many boys overseas look forward with pleasure to receiving the next issue and also those which follow.

Thanking you for your thoughtfulness and with kind regards to you and Mrs. Allen, I remain

Sincerely yours,

Fred T. Haddock

FTH:m